CNCL - 467



May 23, 2012 -2- 0100-20-DPERI1

Panel Report

The Development Permit Panel considered the following items at its meetings held on
March 28, 2012 and January 25, 2012.

DP 11-585139 — WESTERN ST. ALBANS VENTURE LTD. — 8399 JONES ROAD
(FORMERLY 7500, 7520, 7540 AND 7560 ST. ALBANS ROAD)
(March 28, 2012)

The Panel considered a Development Permit application to permit the construction of 23
three-storey townhouse units on a site zoned High Density Townhouses (RTH4). A variance is
included in the proposal to reduce the road setback from 4.5 m to 3.0 m above the main floor.

Architect, Wayne Fougere, of Fougere Architecture Inc., provided a brief presentation,
including:
e The site is maintained low in the ground in order to save as many trees as possible.

e On-site healthy trees will be retained at the subject site’s northeast corner, and a healthy
Beech tree at the southwest corner is also being retained.

e The retention of these on-site trees could only have been done by pushing the site down in
the ground.

e The townhouse units backing onto an existing multi-unit building to the east of the proposed
development have a lower elevation than their neighbours to the east.

e The design has a ‘rowhouse’ concept that fronts both Jones and St. Alban’s Roads.

Staff supported the Development Permit application and the requested variance. Staff advised:

e That, while corner sites are always a design challenge, the applicant has responded
appropriately to street fronts and property adjacency issues.

e The impact of the proposed development on the neighbouring single-family residence is
minimized by siting of the townhouse units as far away as possible from the residence and
also, the four-storey, multi-unit residential building located to the east of the subject site.

e Pushing the townhouses away from the single-family dwelling results in a 3.2 m setback for
the side yard which exceeds the 2 m requirement, and is associated with a requested variance
to reduce the road setback from 4.5 m to 3.0 m.

e The applicant has made efforts to save on-site trees.

In response to queries by the Panel directed to the applicant and to staff, Mr. Fougere and staff
provided the following additional information:

o Neighbouring residents will enjoy privacy as a result of: the proposed first habitable floor in
the townhouse units will be at a lower elevation than the neighbours’ first floor; and the
outdoor living space for the townhouse units is below the lowest living level of the
neighbours’ homes.

e The children play area is in a sunny spot, features open grass, and has play equipment
catering to children 2 through 6 years of age.

e Some decorative paving is used on the road surface in order to define the pedestrian area.
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